April 2020 Meeting

President’s Message to Residents

Now that we are in a “Shelter in Place” situation, | have noticed many families and friends out
walking the neighborhood. | have also noticed that many of our sidewalks need work. Many are tripping
hazards and are in need of repair. The sidewalks are owned by the city of O’Fallon and it is their
responsibility for all maintenance. Please call the city street dept if you see any safety issues. They are
very responsive to these calls.

Because of the “Shelter in Place” policy, the compliance deadline with any Code violations for Mold,
Outside Painting, Fascia and Parking will be extended to June 1. | do ask all residents to take a hard look
at their property for Mold and Fascia/Painting. It can get out of hand quickly.

Security cameras are in place and working well. These cameras do not take video. They are license
plate readers only. The O’Fallon PD (detectives) will use this info for serious crimes only. My hope is
that they never have a need to view the web site.

The WROA Board has voted on four on-going initiatives.
1. The Flock Security cameras. (completed).
2. Receptacles for the dog walkers to use on WingHaven, Phoenix PWY, Falcon Hill and Timber
Meadows Pkwy.
3. We are entertaining Bids to up-date the volleyball court for Pickle ball, Volleyball and
Badminton.
4. |Installing a LED Message Board at Phoenix Pkwy and WingHaven.

Be safe and stay well!
Bill



